Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
September 23, 2016
Prior to the Board Meeting the Grantee/Board meeting and luncheon was held at the Lod Cook Conference Center in Baton Rouge.
ATTENDANTS
Board Members Present
Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana Bar Association
Malcolm Myer, NAACP

Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
Marketa Garner-Walters, DCFS

Ivy Starns, Louisiana Department of Education

Dr. Julie Larrieu, Louisiana Psychological Association
Rev. Kathy Radke Storey, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Robert Storey for Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community
Board Members Absent

Cheri Gioe, LAEYC

Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio
Guests

Susan Delle-Shaffette, Team Dynamics

Staff   
Dr. Dana Hunter, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Welcome and Introductions 
Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey, Vice Chair, welcomed Board Members.  
Agenda and Minutes

Marketa Garner-Walters made a motion to approve the July 15, 2016 minutes as presented.  Kären Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Financial Report

FY 16:
Expenditure and Revenue Reports:  A copy of the Expenditure Report was distributed for fiscal year 2016 was distributed.   
Duplicate Birth Certificate Collections:  Information regarding Birth Certificate collections was distributed to Board Members.  
Robert Storey made a motion to accept the Financial Report as presented.  Julie Larrieu seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Committee Reports

Executive Committee Report:  
Update on Vacant Board Seats:    The Executive Director reported that there are a number of vacancies on the CTF Board, NASW, Juvenile and Family Court Judges, University Community, Chamber of Commerce and the National Business League.  Malcolm Myer, Board Chair will send a letter to Boards and Commissions requesting that vacant seats on the CTF Board be filled.  Marketa Garner-Walters, DCFS Secretary, will reach out to Rubye Noble regarding recommendations for the Juvenile and Family Court Judges slot.  
The Executive Director reported that as part of the CBCAP grant that CTF is expected to have a Parent Representative on the Board.  Rhenda Hodnett suggested speaking to Evangeline Boudreaux with the Extra Mile as they have a Parent Board program.  In addition Secretary Walters suggested approaching someone with the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren organization to act as the CTF Parent Representative.
Recruitment of Grant Reviewers:  The Executive Director reported on recruitment of Grant Reviewers.  The Executive Director stated that CTF is in need of more reviewers so that they have fewer grants to score.  All Board Members were asked to help in the recruitment of grant reviewers.  It was suggested that the process be opened up to have more than just child welfare people to score grants.  The Executive Director will speak with Dr. James Gilmore of the Children’s Cabinet to help with grant review recruitment.  Karen Hallstrom will speak with the Bar Association regarding grant review recruitment.  A packet containing grant review information will be forwarded to all Board Members for recruitment purposes.  Discussion followed.
Legislative Committee:  Karen Hallstrom reported on the Families First Prevention Services Act that would focus more on prevention services.  Discussion followed.
Safe Haven:  The CTF Executive Director reported that CTF had received a request from DCFS to fund brochures as well as an interactive web-site concerning Safe Haven.  DCFS is requesting $800 for brochures and $2,500 for production of the web-site.  Discussion followed.  Julie Larrieu made a motion to approve the request.  Ivy Starns seconded the motion.  Marketa Garner-Walters and Rhenda Hodnett recused themselves from the vote.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Karen Hallstrom brought up the question as to how DCFS can receive the funds since they act as CTF’s fiscal agent.  Would it be an interagency transfer?  The Executive Director will look into how CTF can proceed with the funding request.
Old Business
Public Relations/Social Media Campaign:
Susan Shaffette presented the Public Relations/Social Media report.  
(1) New marketing materials were distributed and work continued with the ‘Look Before You Lock’ campaign.  
(2) 2,600 packets were stuffed by VOA volunteers and sent around the state.
(3) Worked on the RFP for the Annual Grantee Meeting and received bids from interested providers

The Executive Director reported that the “Look Before You Lock” Campaign has been a resounding success.  All agencies that received packets have been required to send in log sheets to show how many packets were distributed and who they were given to throughout the state.  

New Business

CTF Executive Director’s Report:  

Review of Policy:  RE:  Providers who do not spend funds granted by LCTF:  The Executive Director reported that there were a couple of agencies with CTF contracts that did not expend/request any reimbursement for funds.  A policy needs to be developed to address this issue where agencies do not accept money that they do not spend.  Discussion followed.  
The possibility of doing fewer, larger grants was once again discussed.  Rhenda Hodnett brought up as to whether or not CTF should focus more on more specific aspects of child abuse prevention such as substance exposed newborns.  The Executive Director responded that she has been reviewing data from the DCFS systems and research unit focusing on categories of abuse and neglect throughout the state to see where CTF should focus their funding and specifically target certain problematic areas according to the data.  Discussion followed.
The question was raised regarding grantees that have been funded for several years are they really making an impact?  Is CTF tracking the true success of these grantees to see if the program they are providing is actually successful?  Is this information shared with the grant reviewer(s)?  Discussion followed.  

Marketa Garner-Walters suggested that focus groups be held to find out what services would make a difference?  What would be effective in the prevention of child abuse and neglect?  Would it be possible for CTF to target a particular issue to fund?  Discussion followed.  The possibility of having a retreat for CTF Board Members was discussed to discuss priorities and how the CTF Board could address issues as they arise.  
Data Analysis Report: The Executive Director stated that grantees are required to submit two (2) program evaluation reports yearly.  The Executive Director is in the process of analyzing the data and will report her findings at the December Board Meeting.
LCTF Evaluation Design:  The Executive Director discussed the need to develop an evaluation as more qualitative data is being required by CBCAP.  At present, LCTF does have a standards/evaluation process but it is not enough to hold the grantees accountable.  The Executive Director will look at CTF’s in other states to learn more about their evaluation processes, their total budget and how much they are spending on the evaluation process.  Julie Larrieu requested that more information on evaluation measures from across the country be shared with the Board.  Discussion followed. 
The Executive Director asked the Board as to whether or not LCTF could become a 501c3 in order to apply for grants specifically to be used for evaluation.  Malcolm Myer responded that since we are a quasi-governmental entity and are unable to apply to become a 501c3.  Discussion followed.  
Contracts Update:  As of September 23, 2016 there is only one contract that is outstanding.

Kären Hallstrom motioned to adjourn.  Julie Larrieu seconded the motion.  All approved.  Meeting adjourned.

NEXT MEETING:  December 9, 2016

Location:  Iberville Building

627 North Fourth Street
